Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 490 August 2010

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 9th July, 2010. It was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), Mrs J Calvert, D Weston, B Parkinson, I Read and N Anfield. Clerk BC Taylor (878060). Apologies were received from Cllr Mrs P Bean (Vice Chairman).

Presentation 'Community Emergency Scheme' by Katie Speed, Emergency Planning Officer, NYCC

The Sheriff Hutton Emergency Plan was drawn up by the Parish Council in 2001 and is now out of date. The NYCC presentation covered details from their Community Resilience Plan soon to be launched on the internet. Councillors felt that the Plan was mainly for use by Town Councils but agreed that there were important aspects to be considered in bringing the Parish Emergency Plan up to date and the assistance offered by NYCC in this exercise would be invaluable. This item will be discussed by the Parish Council at a later meeting and meanwhile the Community Resilience Plan website details, when released, will be published in the Village News.

Wind Turbines in Sheriff Hutton

The Group formed 'to oppose any proposal to site commercial wind turbines near to Sheriff Hutton and Terrington' has been formed. Apart from Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer it includes representatives from Terrington (3), Sheriff Hutton (3), Valley (4) and High Stittenham (2). They met initially to agree their aim, to identify activity areas and to allocate investigation tasks to members.

The Parish Council has received a letter from three residents putting the other case for wind turbines used to generate electricity. They have asked the Council to keep this letter to one side and consider its content when the time comes for the Parish Council to make its positive decision for or against the wind turbines in the area (see item top of page 2 in the July edition of Village News). The Council has agreed to do so.

Village Fair

The Village Fair will be given permission to operate on the Village Green between 26th and 31st July 2010, 6pm to 9pm Thursday & Friday, 2pm to 9pm Saturday.

Grant for Bus Shelter

The funding for the alterations to the bus shelter at the bottom of Coble Lane is in place. The contractors will start work shortly. The plan is to supply a toughened glass insert in one side facing the direction of the approaching bus and a notice board in the other side for use by the Parish.

Planning Applications

Approval by Ryedale DC of 10/00494/HOUSE: Mr M Fairbotham: 1 Cornborough Road Sheriff Hutton YO60 6QR. Noted by Councillors.

Application 10/00676/FUL: Sheriff Hutton Playgroup: Erection of single storey store room and reshaping of existing concrete yard area: Village Hall Finkle Street Sheriff Hutton YO62 6RA. Supported by Councillors.

Vandalism in Phone Booth opposite the Post Office

A request to British Telecommunications for a repair has been made.

Next Meeting will take place on Friday, 13th August 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

The prescribed fixtures are getting near their end and so we are getting stuck into the internal club competitions. Monday evenings are very busy on the green, also some afternoons as well. It is very gratifying to see so many new members really enjoying their games- don't forget that anybody is welcome to come for a roll-up to see what the game is all about. There will be somebody there happy to give hints and guidance.

By the time you read this our annual fish and chip night will have been and gone. This event is a tradition in the club- we do other things as well as playing bowls!

Message from The Jumblies

Thank you so much to everyone in the Sheriff Hutton area, friends and relatives for such generous support of the Help for Heroes fund raising events. People outside our area never cease to be amazed at the generosity of the Sheriff Hutton Community.

Thank you to everyone who donated prizes, jumble, cakes and cheques/cash. Thank you to everyone who came along to the Bingo, Jumble Sale and Coffee Morning.

The Jumble Sale was extremely busy and very well supported. Thank you to all those people who came along to help us on the day. Hope you have recovered.

The Coffee Morning was a huge success, the weather was great and it was good to see so many people enjoying themselves. Thank you to those who although not able to come and join in, sent donations. The Help for Heroes cake donated by Imaginative Icing in York was superb.

The Bingo raised £720.29, The Jumble Sale raised £1782.58 and the Coffee Morning finished up at £1,000.

We are sure you will be as pleased as we are in being able to send Help for Heroes £3,502.87 to help them to carry on all their good work with rehabilitation of our injured service people.

After such busy events we are enjoying our summer break but will be champing at the bit to start our Autumn season on 4th September with the first sale in aid of York Against Cancer. Donations of bric-a-brac, jumble, books, etc. will be very much appreciated and we will be at the hall between 9.00am and Noon to receive them.

We look forward to your continued support

Penny Bean

Fieldnats

A small group of members enjoyed a lovely warm, dry morning at the beginning of July, walking Strensall Common. It is worth remembering that a heath land will revert to woodland if not managed, so this is why grazing animals can be found on the common. We are lucky to have this site on our door step. There was a wonderful variety of plant life particularly including Dwarf Gorse & Creeping Willow – the latter is a food plant for the caterpillar of the Dark Bordered Beauty butterfly, one of England's rarest moths and only found in one other location.

Correction to last month's summary: the venue visited was at Whenby, not Welburn, my apologies. Anyone wishing to join the group, please call Melanie for more information.

Next Meeting: CHANGE TO SCHEDULE Sat 7th August. Road trip to Dearne Valley – Old Moor, Barnsley. Meet 9.30am at the Square near the Highwayman to share transport. Good facilities are available at the site including toilets, cafe & shop. Aiming to be back by 2pm, those who wish to stay longer are very welcome to do so.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Junior Competition. The Juniors ended their club night season with a closely contested competition. Eleven juniors played in a round robin with the 1st and 2nd players from the 2 groups playing in a semi final and then a final round. The semi finalists were Callum Keen. Louis Cox, Connie O'Neil and George Hawkswell. The final between defending champion Louis Cox and Connie O'Neil produced some excellent tennis and congratulations go to Louis who retained his title.

The Juniors have enjoyed their Club Night and the standard of play and behaviour has been excellent. We look forward to seeing them all next season.

The Tuesday afternoon sessions also finished in July. Many thanks to Helen Dryland for organising the sessions and Josh Williams for helping.

Social Tennis. All sessions continue through August.

Ladies Competitions The Ladies Singes will be on Saturday September 25th at 1.30pm and the Doubles will be on Saturday October 2nd.

League Tennis The end of season report will be in the September News.

Details of the Club from Josephine Johnson

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association

Please come to our Coffee Morning at Greystones, The Green, on Thursday, 26 August, between 10am and 12 noon. Good company, home baking and preserves, raffle, etc.

On 15 October the Village Choir will entertain at Greystones, and there will be one of our popular cooked suppers! More details later.

A HUGE thank you to all friends and neighbours who so generously supported our coffee morning for MAGGYS. (Support for terminal cancer patients and their relatives) We raised the fantastic sum of £900.

Thank you to everyone.

Mary Masefield.

Help for Heroes Bingo

lan Downing and his team wish to say a large thank you to everyone who donated prizes and cash, or attended the bingo evening on 18th June in aid of this very worthy cause. £720 was raised.

Thank you all again for your generosity.

The Medieval Picnic at the Castle on Saturday 26th June turned out to be a great success. The sun shone brightly and some 350 people came along to see children dancing around the maypole, singing, and taking part in races, a guided tour of the castle, a tug-of-war, a fancy dress parade and other fun activities. The crowd was entertained by medieval musicians and the Malton Salvation Army Band, whilst the Dog Competition provided lots of amusement. The young mums of the Playgroup and the Play Area sold over 100 delicious cream teas, all the food and drink made and donated by themselves. Although there was no entry charge, the charities and organisations represented collected a grand total of £904.50 – principally Impact Young Heroes, Guide Dogs for the Blind, the Salvation Army, and the Playgroup and Play Area. So many people contributed in so many ways that is is impossible to name any individuals, but a big thanks to them all. It was especially pleasing that so many younger people, as well as the old stalwarts, put so much effort into making a very happy occasion.

Richard and Jenny Howarth and Caroline Hunt.

Dear Friends,

Written into the ten commandments is the fourth commandment which is to observe the Sabbath and keep it holy. It is an early recognition that our bodies need time to rest. We all know this from our daily experience, we go about for a day and then have a rest at night when we sleep and recuperate. The Sabbath is a requirement to have a weekly rest from all that we have been doing. It is a command from God to take a day off.

These days we often find that our lives work on a slightly different pattern. In Biblical times it was always the same day that everyone had as a day off. Now the pattern of our lives is different. Often our pattern of work is different and there are things called shifts, which didn't exist in past times. But everyone knows that to get the best performance out of people we all need time to rest and relax. Our modern way of life has also introduced the idea of a "holiday". It is a time when we take time off from work for a longer period of time so that we can do something different. We can go and visit different places or get things done at home that we don't otherwise have time for. It is aptly named as a "holiday". A time brought to us through our Christian heritage as a time off work.

So I do hope that you are able to get a holiday, a time to do something different. I hope that it will be a time when you can relax from all of the normal activities of life. I hope that you will remember that the roots of this idea is that God tells us to take some time off from our daily round. I hope that you will come back refreshed and full of more vigour when it comes to getting back to the ordinary tasks that you do. After all even God takes time off.

With every blessing from

Graham

Friends of the Village Hall

Table Top Sale

Sunday September 12^{th.} 11am – 3pm at The Village Hall

Tables £5 each - to book one either for yourself or a friend or your organisation or Charity - please contact Mandy Smith by e mail if possible on mandy.smith16@yahoo.co.uk or phone 878344. The Hall will be open from 9 am to enable stall holders to set up.

Delicious refreshments will be on sale from 10am with light lunches from 12 noon.

We hope to have a number of stalls with a wide variety of goods on sale. There will also be a Tombola. Do come along and get yourself a bargain as well as supporting your Village Hall!

Do come along and get yourself a bargaint as well as supporting your vinage trails

Offers of help in the kitchen on the day and baking would be most welcome – contact Margaret

Cookery Demonstration

Wednesday September 29th 7.00pm for 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Alison Shaw will demonstrate a number of dishes with tasting opportunities.

Admission £5 to include a glass of wine and nibbles. Raffle.

Don't miss an opportunity to test something new and increase your repertoire as well as having an enjoyable evening out!

Tickets available from Jill Johnson or Margaret Fisher

Any donations of Raffle and Tombola prizes would be much appreciated

The next Friends' meeting is on Tues November 2nd at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends are always welcome.

Thank You

I would just like to express my thanks to all the people in the village who have shown their concern and support to me since my heart operation. It has given me a boost over the weeks and it is appreciated – by me and Rip!

The Methodist Church

We do hope you have a happy holiday period in August. It is an opportunity to do something different or try something new. You will be very welcome, and any visitors you may have, will also be most welcome to any of our services or other activities.

Our minister Rev. Graham Peadon is available on 01904 491950.

The Sunday Services in August will be led by the following preachers.

1 st	10.30 am	Mr Vic Paylor
8 th	10.30am	Mr Robin Jackson
	6.30pm	Rev David Godfrey (Communion)
15 th	10.30am	Mr Ken Hopwood
22 nd	10.30am	Rev Dr Peter Doble
29 th	10.30am	Rev Graham Peaden (Communion)

Wednesdays 8am Morning Prayers

10 – 11.30 am Drop in for Coffee

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN AUGUST

Sheriff Hutton	1st	9.30am	Holy Communion CW-O1		
	8th	9.30 am	Holy Communion with Bishop David		
	15th	9.30am	Holy Communion CW-O1		
	22 nd	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	29 th	10.00 am	BENEFICE SERVICE AT FARLINGTON	4 to 6.pm	Fund-raising Tea Party at Sutton Vicarage
Farlington	8th	11.15am	Holy Communion BCP		
	22 nd	11.15am	Holy Communion BCP		
	29 th	10.00 am	BENEFICE SERVICE led by Mission Aviation Fellowship on theme "Christian Mission"	4 to 6.pm	Fund-raising Tea Party at Sutton Vicarage
Marton	1 st			6.00pm	Celtic Evening Worship
	15th			6.00 pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Stillington	1st	10.00am	Village Praise in Church		
	8th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	15th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	22 nd	9.30 am	Holy Communion		
Sutton	1 st	8.00 am 10.45 am	Holy Communion Morning Worship		
	8th	10.45 am	Holy Communion		
	15th	8.00 am 10.45 am	Holy Communion Family Praise		
	22 nd	10.45 am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

August 29 th	Tea in The Sutton Vicarage Garden at 4 pm to raise funds for Mission Aviation Fellowship- a group who
	fly medical and food aid to otherwise inaccessible villages in the developing world. This follows on from
	the service in Farlington in the morning
August 30th	Bank Holiday Monday Coffee Morning 10.00am at 16 Castle Side- Cheryl Smith

Playgroup News

To round off our summer term on a high, we had an extremely successful Ofsted inspection on 30th June which deemed Sheriff Hutton Pre-school Playgroup 'Good' with some 'Outstanding Features'! This is a fabulous outcome as playgroups are now inspected to exactly the same framework as purpose-built private nurseries and reception classes – but we have no prior notice (the inspector just arrives in the car park at 8.30am!) Congratulations to ALL our staff (and children and families) for this great achievement, and also to the fabulous committee who give their time voluntarily to support all the underlying documentation that is needed. If you would like to read our inspection report in full it will be posted at www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org and www.ofsted.gov.uk/reports

By the time you read this, we will now have a new committee for 2010-11. I have retired from playgroup after 10 years on the committee and am delighted that Gillian Fairbotham has taken over as Chairperson. I have very much enjoyed being part of the playgroup team and wish them very well for the future!

We do still have one vacancy – we are looking for someone with payroll experience (able to use spreadsheets and oversee tax & national insurance payments) who could take over as Playgroup's Wages Clerk. All systems are in place and working well, but Stephen Hill, our current fabulous wages clerk would now like to hand over this role. He would be happy to support a new wages clerk as they find their feet! Please e-mail shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com if you are interested!

After consulting with local families, playgroup will be extending its sessions from September with a **full day on Fridays**. Children can either come for the morning (9.30-12), Lunch Club (12-12.30) or the afternoon (12.30-3) or they can stay all day. We already have some bookings, but new children are always welcome. Children can start from the day that they turn 2 ½.

Playgroup starts back on **Monday 6th September**. Please e-mail <u>shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com</u> if you would like more information about available places or to put your child on the waiting list. Babies and Toddlers will also now be taking a summer break – it has been very exciting to see so many babies during this year! Thank you to Margaret and Angela for creating such a happy and welcoming environment. Babies and Toddlers recommences on **Thursday 9th September**. All families with pre-school children are very welcome to come and meet together. Caroline Hunt

Charity Cycle Ride Challenge for Haiti and Chile Earthquake Victims

Jonathan Carter (Laurels Garth, Sheriff Hutton) and Andrew Smith (Image Playgrounds, Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate) have decided to help the sufferers of this years earthquakes in Haiti and Chile. They have organised with 10 other friends to cycle from London to Paris on the bank holiday weekend in August. This is certainly a challenge because they will be cycling a distance of 296 miles with the aim to raise £10,000 for Article 25.

Article 25 is a UK registered charity that designs and delivers buildings and structures for those in greatest need worldwide. This year much of their aid work has taken place in Haiti and Chile following the two earthquakes. Throughout Haiti's affected areas, poor standards of construction and deficient materials were the root cause of tremendous structural failures and, ultimately, an overwhelming loss of life. Article 25 aims to ensure the reconstruction in Haiti and Chile goes beyond restoring what was lost and introduces building methods for sound, earthquake and hurricane resistant construction. Jonathan, Andrew and the team aim to raise £10,000 for Article 25 through their cycling challenge and they can't do this without your donations.

Please give what you can at: www.justgiving.com/article25bikeride or ring lan and Ruth Thank you for your support

Sheriff Hutton Glebe Conservation Area

The grass in the conservation area is in need of cutting and if possible baling, for hay/ silage, in order to allow the wild flowers to thrive, and to reduce the vigour of the coarser grasses. This work has not been done for the past year or so, due to the access width restriction (7ft 6"), and therefore we are hoping to get this important work completed as soon as possible.

If you can help then please contact Brian Parkinson, Helen Spath or Brian Shepherd. Thank you for any help you are prepared to give.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall –200 Club

228 members took part in the July draw, prize-winning numbers were 37, 180, 206 and 212.

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

Saturday, 14th of August is the day the village gets together for its annual Village Show. Doors will be open from 9.30am until 11.30am for those wishing to register and enter their exhibits. This year there will be no charge for the exhibits, but only two entries per person per class will be allowed. The Show will be open to the general public to view at 2.30pm, with an entry fee of £1 for adults, 50p for children of school age, and under 5's free. Tea and cakes will be available, as usual, during the afternoon. The North Yorkshire Moors Railway has very generously donated a voucher as a raffle prize for a 'Family Day Out' for two adults and four children.

Each household should have received a Show Programme containing an entry form. Please will you complete these before registering. Should you require extra entry forms, these will be available at the village Post Office.

A reminder that the weigh-in for the Marrow & Potato competition will take place on Tuesday, 10th August at the Village Hall between 7pm & 8pm. The winning vegetables will be on display at the Village Show.

We look forward to your support and a very enjoyable Village Show.

Helen Loynes

Mobile Library

The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on August 10th and 31st. The van stops are 10:05 - 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 - 10:30am at Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 -11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at Dudley Hill Farm.

Singing For Fun

Have you ever wanted to join a singing group, but – lacked the confidence, never had the opportunity, or - been told you can't sing?

lone and Sally are hoping to start a 'Singing for Fun' group in the autumn.

Details will be in the September Village News. Meanwhile, if you have any queries, or would like to talk about it, contact lone or Sally.

Mid Week Ramble

Thursday 26th August, meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am.

A Ramble of 4 - 5 miles, followed by a pub lunch or snack.

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / **PODIATRIST**

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

> 96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

We travelled to York for this month's meeting, when twenty-five members enjoyed a visit to Boots Chemist in Coney Street. We arrived in the midst of a thunder shower, but were warmly greeted with a hot drink and biscuits. Suitable refreshed we settled down to watch as one of our members acted as a model for a make-up demonstration, and we learned some useful tips to try out a home. Later we were taken into the store where there was time for a look round, some shopping or even the chance to book a 'make-over'.

Next month is our annual outing to Scarborough – **August 11**th is the date. The coach will leave the Village Hall car park at 9.00am and leave Scarborough at 4.30pm. The Orchestral Concert at the Spa Theatre commences at 11.00am and the cost is £4.50 concessions and £6.00 normal price. Tickets to be bought on arrival.

The Castle Village Event Saturday 26th June

A wonderful event, wonderful weather with something to please everyone. The effort took planning beforehand, recruiting, maybe persuading, helpers, and careful co-ordination to provide continuous activity for over 3 hours for nothing BUT a substantial sum was raised for charity in a happy environment. THANK YOU to Richard and Jenny Howarth in the first instance for their generosity in opening their castle for all to see and enjoy.

So many competitors, entertainers, tour guides, stall holders and helpers must be thanked for their preparation and presentation.

Lastly to the many who planned, worked, and provided, please accept thanks from the many villagers and visitors who came.

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel: 01347 878 558

THE CASTLE INN

Extends a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New Home-made Sunday Roast Lunch – Beef, Pork and Chicken – from £7.95 All Fresh Produce

Tel: 01347 878 335

STORES and POST OFFICE

Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers Free local delivery service available

Tel: 01347 878 331

NICOLA'S CUISINE

Outside Catering
Luxury
Ready Prepared Meals
Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

THE TREE FELLA

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and
Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Poppy Caterers and Marguees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk
www.poppymarquees.co.uk
www.poppycaterers.co.uk

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Home-made Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales: Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome Large Beer Garden

> Tel: 01347 878 328 www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Now Open at Cavanagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~ Tel: 01347 878144

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Dates to Note

Contombor	4 th		lumbling Cala for Verk against Canage in Village Hall	
September			Jumblies Sale for York against Cancer in Village Hall	
	6 th		Playgroup re-starts at Village Hall	
	7 th	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall	
	8 th	7.30pm	Art Group AGM at Village Hall	
	9 th		Babies and Toddler Group restarts at Village Hall	
	12 th	11am-3pm	Table Top Sale for Village Hall Funds at Village Hall	
	15 th	1.30-4.30pm	Art Group Painting Afternoon at Village Hall	
	18 th		Art Group Members Workshop with Tony Mosley	
	25 th	1.30pm	adies Tennis Singles Competition at Tennis Club	
	29th	7.00pm	Cookery Demonstration for Village Hall Funds at Village Hall	
October	3 rd	1.30pm	Ladies Tennis Doubles Competition at Tennis Club	
	15 th	7.30pm	Guide Dogs 'Village Choir and Cooked Supper' at Greystones	
November	2 nd	7.30pm	Friends of Village Hall Meeting at Village Hall	
	8 th	7.30pm	Village Charity Meeting at Village Hall	
	13 th	2-4pm	Guide Dogs Autumn Fayre at Village Hall	
December	4 th		Toy Fair in aid of Playgroup at Village Hall	
	11 th		Christmas Coffee Morning at Village Hall	

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

Oil & gas Qualified Tel: 01347 878 684

Chrisalis Services

Let us take your problems away ... **Business Support : Executive PA**

Event Management : Design Services Tel : 0844 583 8152

> e : <u>lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk</u> <u>www.chrisalisservices.co.uk</u>

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER &

CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Atkinson Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation Used Car Sales New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm **Tel** : **01347 878 332**

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church –	But check in	Church for	details
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	7.00pm	Club Night	Tennis Club
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	<u>11.00am</u>	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			

Additional Activities in August

3 rd	Tue	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall	
7 th	Sat	9.30am	Fieldnats visit to Dearne Valley meet at The Square	
10 th	Tue	7-8pm	Weigh in for Potato and Marrow Competition at Village Hall	
11 th	Wed	9am	Yorkshire Countrywomen Outing to Scarborough meet Village Hall	
		6.00pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council at The Lodge, West Lilling	
13 th	Fri	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting at Village Hall	
14 th	Sat	2.30pm	Village Show in the Village Hall	
26 th	Thur	9.30am	Midweek Ramble meet Village Hall car park	
		10-12noon	Coffee Morning for Guide Dogs at Greystones	
29 th	Sun	4pm	Tea in the Vicarage garden for Mission Aviation Fellowship at Sutton	
30 th	Mon	10am	Coffee Morning at 16 Castleside	

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail <u>villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> ~ Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the 18th of August for inclusion in September News.

CATHY CUNNINGHAM Painting & Decorating	PAUL NELSON Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton	Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL
also Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing	FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING	"25 Years Experience"
Competitively Priced	Tel : 01347 878 185	The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA
Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152	101.01347 070 103	Tel : 01904 468 773
Neil Eshelby	PETER TROTTER	W.A. Hare & Son Ltd
Painter and Decorator	Painter & Decorator	Federation of Master Buidlers Award winners
68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD	Joiner 97 Parkfield, Stillington	Specialist Joinery Manufacturers for replacment windows, staircases
Tel : 01904 654 523		and conservatories
Mobile : 07704 403 358	Tel : 01347 811 272	Tel : 01757 248 188